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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2006
Question No. 7
QUESTION:   Councillor J. Lahart
“To ask the manager how the Council proposes to spend the additional €120,000 granted by the Minister for the Environment, Dick Roche TD,  towards the cost of playground equipment and how much of that will be spent on facilities available to residents in Terenure-Rathfarnham?”
REPLY:

The Council was notified on the 19th July last by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government of a grant of €120,000 under the Playground Grant Scheme 2006 and the closing date for receipt of the application for this grant is the 22nd September 2006.  The grant is for the purchase of playground equipment and the final decision on the location is to be made by the elected members of the authority.  Other conditions include consultation with children in relation to the design and development of the scheme involving local schools or local comhairle na nóg.  

Having regard to the distribution of existing playground facilities throughout the County and the availability of funding from RAPID schemes for the provision of such facilities in the northern and western parts of the County it is proposed that this grant be utilised for the provision of a playground in Rathfarnham Castle Park.  There is a depot facility in the park and this factor is considered important for the supervision and maintenance of the facility once provided.

Following the adoption of the Play Policy at the Council Meeting on the 10th July last, a draft schedule of playground facilities proposed for the next five years is being prepared, on the basis of a number of criteria and will be presented to the Sports-Recreation, Community & Parks Strategic Policy Committee on the 13th September 2006.  In the meantime, the approval of the members for the location of a playground facility at Rathfarnham Castle Park funded by the above mentioned grant is required in order to submit the application by the closing date.  

This matter is being presented as a headed item at todays meeting.

